
 

The Parish of  St. Peter 
Quincy, IL  

Sacrament of  
Reconciliation 

Saturday: 7:30-7:50 a.m. 
3:30-4:30 p.m. 

Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time, June 13, 2021 

Dear Parishioners,   
 Even though we have returned to “Ordinary Time” after Pentecost, this is 
the first weekend that we are actually celebrating it as a time in our Church calen-
dar.  We interrupted this time with Trinity Sunday and then Corpus Christi while 
the weekdays we were celebrating “Ordinary time.”  And so we gather to cele-
brate the 11th Sunday in this “Ordinary Time.” This time is sometimes called the 
season of the Church, and what that means in all of our lives. 
 There are certain Scripture readings in which we can take comfort and en-
couragement.  So often our lives can be difficult, crosses come our way, and we 
often are filled with discouragement let alone despair.  In the midst of the confu-
sion of our lives, our second reading from Paul’s second letter to the Corinthians 
helps us keep things in the right perspective.  Paul provides an insight into our hu-
man condition.  He states that  “we are always courageous, although we know that 
while we are at home in the body, we are away from the Lord, we walk by faith 
and not by sight.”  In other words, there are certain things in life for which we will 
never understand.  In times of uncertainty, Paul encourages us to remain coura-
geous even though we don’t understand all the complexities of living.  He tells us 
to trust, to have faith, for this is how we are to walk.  Someday he reminds us that 
we will walk by sight but in the meantime, to walk by faith with eyes always on 
what will last forever, namely, life with our God in heaven.  And so in the midst 
of uncertainties, doubts, and even despair, Paul encourages us like he did the Co-
rinthians to “aspire to please our Lord, whether we are at home or away.”  In do-
ing so, we will profess that in coming before the Lord on judgement day, that we 
will receive the proper recompense for how we lived.  May each of us embrace 
these words, celebrate and live them while we walk by faith away from the Lord. 
 Just a reminder to our parishioners that ACSA, aka Annual Catholic Ser-
vices Appeal, is no longer the money appeal in support of the diocese.  This was 
an 11% tax to each parish to support the diocesan services and offices.  Now, with 
the diocese encouraging stewardship, they have titled this support the “Parish 
Community Tithe.”  This means that every parish is expected to tithe (10% of 
their income) to the diocese to support its efforts.  And so there will be no collec-
tion for this but instead parishioners are asked to contribute to the parish who in 
turn will tithe to the diocese an amount that is determined from a previous year 
according to a 10% tithe.  Our tithe this year as determined by the diocese will be 
$149,024 based on a 10% yearly income of a year ago. 
 In his column in Catholic Times, Bishop Paprocki writes:  “in light of the 
State of Illinois entering Phase 5 on June 11th, which means that everyone can 
resume to full capacity for the first time since the onset of COVID-19 pandemic, I 
have withdrawn all remaining particular dispensations form the obligation to at-
tend Mass on Sundays and Holy Days of Obligation, and I have issued a decree to 
that effect on the Feast of the Immaculate Heart of Mary, Saturday, June 12, 2021.  
Those who believe they should continue to be dispensed should speak to their par-
ish priest who may grant a dispensation in individual cases for a just reason.  
Those who are ill are excused and do not need a dispensation.” 

  

Next Meeting       
 

FOUND 
TBD - This Fall 

6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 
 

Drop Off & Pick Up at Cafeteria Doors 
  

Wear a mask and social distance.  
All 7th, 8th, & 9th graders & their friends welcome. 

F 

U 
N 
D 

Saints Alive!   
Let Me See Your Halo 

To Be Announced 
in the Gym 

   A youth group for 4th, 5th, & 6th grade Parish-
ioners and guests! Have fun with your friends while you learn 
more about the Saints and your Catholic Faith. Come enjoy 
these fun evenings in the St. Peter Gym 6:00-7:30 p.m. Wear 
your Saints Alive Shirt or pick one up that night!   

 

~Mass Intentions~ 
June 14-20, 2021 

 

14. Monday 8:00 a.m. 
   Cameron Rees (living)  
15. Tuesday 8:00 a.m. 
   Florence Terwelp 
16. Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 
   Alice Wavering & T. B. 
 Kemner 
17. Thursday  8:00 a.m. 
   Bob Siebers 
18. Friday 8:00 a.m. 
   Bob & Eileene Anderson 
19. Saturday 8:00 a.m.      
   Orville Lubbe 
19. Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
   Viola & Raymond Deters 
20. Sunday 8:00 a.m. 
   Our Parish Family 
20. Sunday 9:30 a.m. 
   Jeff Burgess 
20. Sunday 11:00 a.m. 
  Marty Peters 

— Mass Schedule — 
 

Monday-Saturday 
 8:00 a.m. 

Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 
Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday 8:00 a.m.,  

9:30 a.m., & 11:00 a.m. 
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Week of June 13, 2021 

A Message from Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh  

 

The School of  
St. Peter 

School of St. Peter 
2500 Maine Street 
Quincy, IL 62301 

Phone: 217-223-1120 
Website: www.stpeterschool.com 

Email: c.venvertloh@cospq.org 
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“St. Peter School provides a quality education built on Catholic values and teachings.” 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

SCHOOL OFFICE  
SUMMER HOURS 

 
The school office will be open from 
9:00am-2:00pm on Wednesdays 

during the month of June! 
   
 
 

POSITIONS OPEN  
AT  

ST. PETER SCHOOL 
 

6th GRADE TEACHING  

POSITION 
 

     St. Peter School is accepting 

applications for a 6th grade 

teaching position for the  

2021-2022 school  year .   

Qualified applicants should hold 

an Illinois Professional Educa-

tor’s license.  Qualified appli-
cants should send a cover letter, 

resume, and references to Mrs. 

Cindy Venvertloh, 2500 Maine 

Street, Quincy, IL 62301 

DAYCARE HELPERS  
 

     We will be hiring 3 adult day-
care helpers this fall. Qualified 
applicants should have experi-
ence with working with children.  
If interested contact Mrs. Loretta 
Goehl at 217-779-1429 or    
tomnrets71@comcast.net 

Ann Anderson Memorial Nursing Scholarship 
   St. Peter’s Social Concerns has established the Ann An-
derson Memorial Nursing Scholarship through Quincy Uni-
versity. This scholarship is in memory of Social Concerns 
member Ann Anderson and will provide financial assistance 
to a student pursuing a degree in nursing. Special consider-
ation will be given to those students with financial need and 
strong academic performance. Please contact QU for more 
information on the scholarship. If you would like to contrib-
ute to continued funding, contact Sharon at 217-224-5169. 
 

St. Francis Parish Picnic 
   The St. Francis Parish Picnic will be held this year on    
Saturday, June 12th from 5:00-12:00.  Live music will be 
presented from the Heidelberg German Band and Blacktop 
South.  The Quincy Notre Dame Mega Raffle Drawing will 
also take place.  Come on out with your friends and family.    
 

QMG Free Sports Physicals 
   QMG will be offering FREE Sports Physicals on Wednes-
day, June 16 and Tuesday, July 27 at 5:30 – 8:30pm. Ap-
pointment required. Call 217-222-6550 x3282 to schedule.  
More info at www.quincymedgroup.com/sports. 
 

Calling All Foster Parents 
   Calling all current and former foster parents:  Our parish, 
in partnership with Chaddock, would love to connect with 
you to learn about your journey and needs while fostering to 
best serve you and others within the Catholic Church.  We 
have a few questions we would email you which you could 
answer when convenient.  Please call/text Cathy Gill at 217-
740-7094 or email at cahasens@hotmail.com to partici-
pate.  Thank you.  
 

QND Summer Cheer Camp 
Save The Date:  July 26-29, 2021  6:00pm-8:00pm 
QND Summer Cheer Camp 
3 years old to 8th grade 
“Happiness isn’t something you put inside, it’s already 
there. Sometimes you just need a little QND Cheer to find it” 
 

QND Job Openings 
   Quincy Notre Dame has the following positions open for 
the 2021-22 school year. 
 Cafeteria Manager 
 Administrative Assistant 
   All candidates should send a cover letter, resume and two 
letters of reference on or before June 16, to QND Principal 
Mark McDowell, mmcdowell@qndhs.org or 1400 South 
11th St, Quincy, IL 62301. 
 

Summer Bible Study at Blessed Sacrament 
   No Greater Love is a biblical pilgrimage that reveals 
Christ’s amazing love for us through a step-by-step journey 
from Gethsemane to Calvary, unpacking the biblical back-
ground to the events, the prophecies, and especially, the 
ways Jesus is inviting us to walk more closely with him to-
day.  The five-part Bible study begins on Tues., June 22, 
from 1-2:30 p.m., in the Blessed Sacrament Gathering 
Space. Cost of study materials is 
$20. For more info or to register, 
contact Ann Gage at 217-257-
4392, agage1948@yahoo.com or 
call Laura at the Parish Office, 217
-222-2759. 

Baptism 
   Rosemary May Blair, daughter of Jacob & Sarah (David) Blair, 
was made a child of God through the reception of the sacra-
ment of Baptism on Saturday, June 5, 2021. 

 

Thursday Morning Mass Time Changed 
   Thursday morning Mass time has changed back to 8:00am.  
 

Maine Street Closures 
   Maine street is closed just east of our lower parking lot all the 
way to 30th street. You will have to enter from 24th, 25th or 
possibly 27th Street and Maine or through the park road. The 
remaining section of Maine will be closed sometime after May 
26th.  

 

Social Concerns Meeting 
   Social Concerns will be meeting Friday, June 18 at 8:30 a.m. 
in the Martha Jane Room. All are welcome! 
 

Calvary Cemetery Opening 
   Calvary cemetery has an opening for a seasonal grounds 
keeper on the trimming crew. Applicants will be needed up to 
four days a week and be able to get along with fellow workers. 
If interested please stop by the Office at Calvary Cemetery, 
1730 N. 18th to pick up or drop off applications. (No phone 
calls please)  
 

Moving? 
   If you are moving, please call the parish office at 222-3155 to 
give us your new address.  We get charged for any 
returned newsletters, contribution envelopes, or 
mailings. 

 
St. Joseph Church Annual Ice Cream Social   

St. Joseph’s Annual Ice Cream Social will be held Sunday, July 
11, 2021, 4:00 – Close. Enjoy our homemade ice cream, out-
side dining and air conditioned inside dining. Come to the coun-
try and enjoy! Sandwiches, ice cream, desserts, kids games, 
bingo, raffles, food. 1435 E. 1500 St., Quincy. 
 

Reporting Allegations of Child Sexual Abuse 
   To report allegations of sexual abuse of a minor by clergy or 
other church personnel -- even if it is in the past -- individuals 
are encouraged to call the Diocese's Child Abuse Reporting and 
Investigation number at (217) 321-1155. Individuals may also 
contact Illinois Department of Children and Family Services 
Child Abuse Hotline at 1.800.25.ABUSE. 
 
 

Please keep the following in your prayers: 
~Kristopher Schreacke    ~Elias Erd  
~Lilli Foster ~Ian Mehaffy 
~John Meyer                  ~Isabella Benner   
~Natalie Meyer ~Jordyn Bockius 
~Mary Talken ~Bonnie Haubrich  ~Lucy Miller 
~Sharon Zehnle    ~Alden Shipp  ~Al Mitten 
~Barb Duesterhaus ~Steve Sinnock  ~Mike Creek                   
~Penny Norton   ~Theresa Althoff   ~Ted Kemner            
~Kathy Schuckman          ~Jack Terford  ~Amy Seibert 
~Howard & Jo Buckley ~Norma Johnson  ~Julia Maas 
~Dorothy Davis ~Rose Hockgraver  ~Steve Hull   
~Anonymous ~Florence M. Smith  ~Bryce Shank 
~Michelle Houston ~Valerie Ortbal  ~Larry Phillips             
~Cal Noelke ~Joe Sanders  ~Avery Cowick  
To have a name added to this list, please call the Parish Office 
at 222-3155 or email church@cospq.org.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                     
 
 
 
 
  

 

CELEBRATING MASS IN THE GRASS  

  On our final day of school we were blessed!  For the first time during the school year we 
were able to celebrate Mass together as a school family.  All year we could not be togeth-
er as a school family to celebrate the Eucharist.  Being together as a whole school start-
ed our summer off to a fabulous start.  We are so grateful.   
 

S.T.E.M. UPDATE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  The STEM committee has met twice to work on the creation of our STEM lab for the 

2021-2022 school year.  We have brainstormed activities for our students, begun the 

process of creating a STEM Lab vision statement and written grants to help fund the lab.  

Our next steps include:  creating a list of materials that can be donated by parents/

parishioners/community that are found at home and creating a list of companies that  

support STEM activities.  We have currently raised over $5,000 through donations for our 

lab.  Our goal is to hopefully raise over $10,000.  So please check out  

AMAZON SMILE to become someone who by just shopping at AMAZON will be donating to 

our school.  
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Mark Your Calendar 
 

Mon. June 14:   
 

Tues. June 15:  Novena 8:30 a.m., Church 
 

Wed. June 16:  Ladies Cursillo 7:00 p.m., Fr. Bauer Prayer 
      Room 
   

Thurs. June 17:   
 

Fri. June 18:  Social Concerns Meeting 8:30 a.m., Martha 

       Jane Room 
 

Sat. June 19:  Rosary 7:30 a.m., Church 
 

Sun. June 20:   
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Parish in Action 

Fr. Leo’s column continued…. 

 

 As we return back to some normalcy, I will be 
asking our ushers to get some families to volunteer at 
each Mass to once again bring up the bread and wine, 
along with the collection.  I would like to suggest that 
we begin this again on the first weekend of July.   
 Once again, I ask to make your way around the 
maze that is occurring during the Maine Street construc-
tion.  Please be patient and for those who can walk a 
little farther, to leave some prime spots in front of the 
Church for our elderly and disabled. 
 ON THE LIGHTER SIDE:    An invisible man 
married an invisible woman.  The kids were nothing to 
look at either. 
 I  didn’t think the chiropractor would improve 
my posture.  But I stand corrected. 
 I took my new girlfriend out on our first date to 
the ice rink, and entry was half price.  She called me a 
cheap skate. 
 Studies show cows produce more milk when the 
farmer talks to them.  It’s a case of in one ear and out 
the udder. 
 What did the surgeon say to the patient who in-
sisted on closing up his own incision?  Suture self. 
 My wife claims I’m the cheapest person she’s 
ever met.  I’m not buying it. 
 I used to date a girl with one leg who worked at 
a brewery.  She was in charge of the hops. 

 

 I told my carpenter I 
didn’t want carpeted steps.  He 
gave me a blank stair. 

 
—Masses— 

 

No Sign Up required for Any Masses 
 

 

—Mass Servers— 
 

Not Assigned At This Time but can 
Signup Online for Weekends 

   

 
 

   

—Daily Mass Ministry Schedule— 
 

Not Assigned At This Time 
 

 

 

Diocesan Collections   
Peters Pence $150.00 
Home Mission $50.00 

Communications $15.00 
Retired Diocesan Priests $320.00 

Catholic Cemetery $15.00      
  

Haiti Sister Parish Collections 

Collected $1,929.00 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

 June 6 Total to Date 

Loose Collections $522.75 $24,178.22 

Regular Collections $26,607.00 $1,446,367.57 

Annual School Fund  $6,337.00 $363,144.85 

Holy Days  $56,227.00 

Totals $33,466.75 $1,889,917.64 

Total Budget Goal $32,000.00 $1,568,000.00 

Difference $1,466.75 $321,917.64 

Spencer O’Malley Kroshinsky 
From: Illinois State University  
Degree: Bachelor of Science In Human Resource Management (Magna Cum Laude with High Honors) with   
Minor in Organizational Leadership 

Congratulations College Graduate!  

  Communio 
 

     Communio is a nonprofit that consults with churches to use 21st century data tools 
and best practices in relationship ministry to strengthen marriages and families in their community.  
 

     Thanks to a generous donor, we are working with Communio to develop and implement a multi-year 
strategy to grow this parish through outreach and discipleship of marriages and relationships. 
 

     At the end of each Mass this weekend, you will have the opportunity to complete the survey! We appre-
ciate your participation and help with this project. The links will be available until midnight on June 28, 
2021. 
 

Here are the QR codes in case you need to still take the survey: 
 

Couples: 
Text PETERCOUPLE to 90888 to start the assessment 
Web Address: 
Original: https://assessments.gloo.us/a/RGVwbG95bWVudENvbmZpZ3wxOTY3Mzc1NTQwNTIxMjczMTI3 
Shortened: bit.ly/PeterCouple  

 
 

Singles: 
Text PETERSINGLE to 90888 to start the assessment  
Web Address: 
Original:  
https://assessments.gloo.us/a/GVwbG95bWVudENvbmZpZ3wxOTY3Mzc1Mzg4MzM1MTQ2NjM5    

Shortened: bit.ly/PeterSingle 

 

 

https://assessments.gloo.us/a/RGVwbG95bWVudENvbmZpZ3wxOTY3Mzc1NTQwNTIxMjczMTI3
http://bit.ly/PeterCouple
https://assessments.gloo.us/a/RGVwbG95bWVudENvbmZpZ3wxOTY3Mzc1Mzg4MzM1MTQ2NjM5
http://bit.ly/PeterSingle

